RESOLUTION NO. 2013 - 4276
A RESOLUTION APPROVING ADDITIONAL

IMPROVEMENTS NECESSARY TO RESTORE

LIGHTING TO I-20 EXIT 156 IN PELL CITY
WHEREAS, the City of Pell City has taken and received competitive sealed bids for the purchase and installation of certain lighting improvements necessary to restore lighting on I-20 Exit 156 in Pell City; and

WHEREAS, the lowest bid that met the specifications established by the City was submitted by Stone & Sons in an amount not to exceed $31,579.20; and,

WHEREAS, Stone & Sons has identified certain additional improvements necessary to make the exit lights functional, which improvements are more particularly described in the attached Exhibit A; and,

WHEREAS, the improvements identified in the attached Exhibit A were not previously known to be necessary and were only discovered to be necessary through the work previously approved by this Council; and,

WHEREAS, the City Council has determined that it is wise, expedient, and in the best interest of the citizens of the City to perform the additional improvements identified in the attached Exhibit A to restore lighting to I-20 Exit 156 in Pell City.
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the City Council of the City of Pell City that the City Manager be, and he hereby is, authorized to contract with Stone & Sons in an amount not to exceed $5,300.00 to perform the additional improvements necessary to restore lighting at I-20 Exit 156 in Pell City.

ADOPTED AND APPROVED this the 14th day of October, 2013. 

______________________________

James McGowan, Council President

ATTEST:

____________________________

Penny Isbell, City Clerk


APPROVED this 14th day of October, 2013.

______________________________

Joe T. Funderburg, Mayor

ATTEST:

____________________________

Penny Isbell, City Clerk

